
 

1 
 

                        
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
Mondays: 7:00pm – Euchre 

Tuesdays: 9:30am-10:30am – Walking Club 

Thursdays: 6:30-9:00pm - Fibre Arts Night 

Fridays (1
st
 & 3

rd
 of each month): 10:00am-

11:30am – Toy Bus Playgroup 

+ February 26
th

 – Seniors Lunch 

+ March 5
th

 – Zumba begins 

+ March 10
th 

- Potential Closure Meeting 

+ April 7
th

 – Election Meeting 

+ April 25
th

 – Yard Sale 

 

IMPORTANT MEETING FOR 

COMMUNITY MEMBERS 

You as members own a state of the art 

Recreation Centre, but as stated in last 

month’s newsletter we have the problem of 

no one to run it. Therefore we are holding a 

meeting on March 10
th

 at 7:00pm to see if 

someone out there has a solution to the 

problem. (If we need a vote, members have 

a vote, non-members can speak and voice an 

opinion but have no vote.)  We want you to 

come out and ask questions, see what is 

involved to run the Centre, and have a say.  

The actual annual election meeting has been 

postponed for one month to April 7
th

 to give 

people time to reflect and think this over.  

This is not something we would like to see 

happen, but if no solution and executive is 

found we will move into the dissolution 

process. 

 

ELECTION MEETING 

The annual election meeting that is usually 

held in March, will be postponed until after 

the Public Meeting on March 10
th

, 2020. The 

election meeting will be held on April 7
th

 at 

7:00pm.  

 

NEW CANTEEN WORKERS 

We have two new people to add to the spare 

list: 

 Tiffany Prins  (613) 281-355l 

 Victoria Hartwig (613) 585-0962 

ICE SURFACE 

We have a great ice surface, so come out and 

use it, winter won't last that long.  A lot of 

hard work has gone into making it.  We also 

ask that you show respect for the Centre in 

following the rules.  Many nights the ice is 

flooded just before opening time at 7:00pm 

so if there is someone there running the 

Zamboni please stay off until he is finished. 

We have set up a donation box at the canteen 

and if you are not a member and feel you 

would like to drop a coin or two in it, it 

would be appreciated.  Thanks. 

 

SENIORS LUNCHEON 

The next senior’s luncheon is February 26
th

.  

Hope to see you all there. 

 

WALKING PROGRAM 

Our walking program is continuing every 

Tuesday at the RCRC from 9:30-10:30am. 

 

ANNUAL YARD SALE 

Please mark your calendar for our annual 

yard sale to be held on Saturday, April 25
th

, 

2020. More details in next month’s 

newsletter. 

 

ZUMBA COMING TO RCRC 

We will be offering Zumba beginning March 

5
th

 on Thursday nights from 6:00-7:00pm. 

$5 drop in fee. All welcome. 

 

DELTA GAMING CENTRE 

The new schedule has been released for 

Delta Gaming. We need workers for the 

following dates: 

+ March 8 & 22  +April 5 & 19  

+ May 3, 17 & 31  +June14 & 28 
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2020 WINTER CARNIVAL RESULTS 

Euchre 

Ladies High - Elaine Yourth 

Ladies Low - Monica Dupuis 

Men's High - Ralph Schultz 

Men's Low - Sam Dillabough 

 

Poker Hand 

Nick Zadow 

 

Washer Throw 

High Score - Leo Pincivero 

Mystery Score - Daniel Benoit 

 

Jigsaw Puzzle Tournament 

1
st
 - Diane Wagner, Darlene Snyder, 

Stephanie Wagner, Cindy Sell 

2
nd

 - Joann Weigelin, Sophie Killeen, Cara 

Welk, Alex Zadow 

3
rd

 - Connie Doering, Cathy Doering, Dale 

Wright, Keith Wright 

 

Children's Swede Saw 

1st - Korbin Smith 

2
nd

 - Ella Prins 

3
rd

 - Ryder 

 

Children's Nail Driving 

1
st
 - Korbin Smith 

2
nd

 - Ella Prins 

3
rd

 - Ryder 

 

Women's Nail Driving 

1
st
 - Katie Bedard 

2
nd

 - Pam Hewitt 

 

Men's Nail Driving 

1
st
 - Justin Harvey 

2
nd

 - Cory Popkie 

3
rd

 - JJ Bedard 

 

Men's Crosscut 

1
st
 - Jeff Doering, Josh Melcher 

2
nd

 - JJ Bedard, Justin Harvey 

 

Wood Processing Relay 

1
st
 - Ben Doering, Devon Boldt, Evan 

Johnstone 

2
nd

 - Dan Hewitt, JJ Bedard, Justin Harvey 

3
rd

 - Josh Melcher, Ben Doering, Jeff 

Doering 

 

Children's Chuck-a-Puck 

1
st
 - Paige McCallum 

2
nd

 - Lyla Prins 

3
rd

 - Sam Overton 

 

Cribbage Tournament 

1
st
 - Kim Sell 

2
nd

 - Florence Schruder 

3
rd

 - Josh Melcher 

 

Family Game Tournament 

1
st
 – Matt, Shelby, Holly & Rayle Hoffman 

 

Photo Contest 

"Excitement"  

 1
st
 - Sandra Hoffman 

"Festive Families" 

1
st
 - Sandra Hoffman 

2
nd

 - Molly Hoffman 

 

Best Dressed Stuffed Animal 

1
st
 - Kuiper Magistrale 

2
nd

 - Lyla Prins 

3
rd

 - Daisy Hewitt 

 

Scavenger Hunt 

1
st
 - Melissa Boldt, Hailey Boldt, Griffin 

Boldt, Josh Verch, Chelsea Painchaud 

2
nd

 - Jill Hamelin, Kevlyn Hamelin, Keiron 

Hamelin, Sam Overton 

3
rd

 - Shalynn Dumouchel, Jacob Dumouchel, 

Isabella Dumouchel 

3
rd

 - Stephanie Wagner, Cindy Sell, Nick 

Boucher, Kim Charnaby, Darlene Snyder, 

Diane Wagner 

 

Children's Tea Boiling 

1
st
 - Jacob Dumouchel, Jack Edwards 

2
nd

 - Ella Prins, Korbin Smith 

3
rd

 - Shelby Hoffman, Rayle Hoffman 

 

Adult Tea Boiling 

1
st
 - Jeff Doering, Josh Melcher 

2
nd

 - Rob Painchaud, Ben Doering 

3
rd

 - Kim Sell, Denzel Shannon 
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Trivia Winners 

1
st
 - Team Racecar (Rachel Lemieux, 

Rebecca Vandersleen, Brad Piper, Sam 

Johnston, Emma Ball, Justin Lair) 

2
nd

 - Red Hof Trivia Peppers (Holly 

Woermke, Terry Woermke, Shelley Sypes, 

Jeff Sypes, Sharon Andrews, Shelley 

O'Malley) 

3
rd

 - T'Pau (Megan Dombrowski, Jody 

Alexander, Jane Good, Dana Miller, Melissa 

Burwell, Doug Leach) 

 

Top Button Sellers 

Margaret Sell, Jeff Doering, John Felskie 

 

Carnival Button Winners 

+ Button #770: Dawnalda Siegel ($125) 

+ Button #1: Debbie Grant ($100) 

+ Button #944: UNCLAIMED ($75) 

+ Button #289: Ryan Lamb ($50) 

+ Button #437: Bill Murray ($25) 

You have until Saturday, February 15
th

 to 

claim your prize by calling Tawnya at (613-

735-3380). **If not claimed, the 3
rd

 place 

prize will then go to the next number picked 

#392. 

 

A BIG, BIG THANK YOU 

We wish to congratulate Tawnya Painchaud 

and Miranda Schroeder and their committee 

on a job well done in organizing and putting 

on such a fun filled carnival. There were 

many new events and a fun time was had by 

all.  Again THANK YOU. 

 

THANK YOU! 

We would like to take this opportunity to 

thank our carnival committee. Wilmer Verch, 

Josh Verch, Carla Manton, and Corinna 

Shannon. We would also like to thank say a 

special thank you to Alice Melcher, Sandra 

Johnstone, and Muriel Verch who were not 

on the committee but did a lot to help us out.  

Lastly, we would like to thank each one of 

you for your donations of time, food, money 

and your participation in the events, to make 

the carnival a success. Hope you all enjoyed 

it! 

- Tawnya & Miranda 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SYMPATHY 

We extend our sincere condolences to April 

Cancade, Richard, Steven, Donald and John 

Saar on the death of their father, Earl Saar 

on January 18
th

, 2020.  May God hold you in 

his arms in the days ahead. 

We also extend our sympathy to Sam 

Dillabough (Dawnalda), Frank (Helen), and 

Ken (late Brenda) on the passing of their 

step-father, Cliff Pender on January 30
th

, 

2020.  May your memories be a comfort at 

this difficult time and may God be your 

strength. 

 


